
School	Community	Council	
January	4,	2017	
	
MINUTES	
	
Members	present:		Ilene	Strong,	Diane	Lewis,	Christina	Ahlstrom,	Austin	Cowley,	Jenny	
Timmerman,	Stephanie	McDonald,	Rebecca	Richards,	Brooke	Wilson,	Shellie	VanOrman	
	
Excused:		Dee	Lawler,	Mindy	Widdowson,	Melissa	Kirkham	
Members	Absent;		Julie	Hunt,	Natalie	Hill,	Jannelle	Wride,	Rachelle	Funk	
	
Called	to	order	at	3:45	
	

1. 	Approval	of	last	meeting’s	minutes:		Jenny	moved	that	we	accept	the	minutes,	Christina	
Ahlstrom	seconded,	all	approved.		Moved	to	pass	the	minutes.	

2. A	presentation	was	made	by	teachers	reporting	their	experience	at	Ron	Clark	Academy	
and	how	what	they	learned	has	converted	over	into	their	classrooms.	

3. Ilene	gave	a	report	of	the	pajama	drive.		We	collected	900	pairs	of	pajamas	for	the	
Woodrow	Wilson	Elementary	School.	

4. Ilene	gave	a	report	on	the	launching	of	the	new	Houses	program.		Students	are	picking	
their	Houses	this	week	from	the	“sorting	hat”	and	Houses	start	next	Monday.		Each	
student	is	receiving	a	new	shirt	and	wristband	to	go	with	their	House.	

5. Ilene	reported	the	entry	way	has	been	converted	so	all	visitors	are	directed	to	the	office	
for	check	in.	

6. Ilene	reported	that	money	has	not	been	spent	since	last	meeting.	
7. Ilene	showed	the	Stakeholder’s	Reports	where	our	2015-2016	Academic	Data	is	printed.		

We	started	a	discussion	on	what	our	School	Improvement	Plan	should	be	for	next	year.		
We	will	vote	on	it	at	our	next	meeting.	

8. Paul	Finlayson	reported	that	we	got	through	Christmas	and	we	were	happy	for	the	
program	and	how	it	was	handled	with	the	A	and	B	Track.		We	are	happy	with	the	way	
Ron	Clark	has	converted	over	into	the	classrooms.		Our	next	big	parent	input	in	the	
Spell-A-Thon.			

	
Meeting	was	adjourned	at	4:20	
	
	
	
	


